
APPENDIX C - SUMMARY OF RESPONSES RECEIVED 
STREET TRADING PROPOSED POLICY 

 
Consultee Section of Policy  Response Proposed Amendment 

Rotary Club of 
Prestatyn 

Section 1.4  
For clarity a ‘Street’ and ‘Public Place’  are 
defined in statute as the following: 
‘Street’ is defined as including any highway 
and any public bridge, road, lane, footway, 
square, court, alley or passage whether a 
thoroughfare or not  
‘Public Place’ is defined as a “place where the 
public has access” and can include privately 
owned land eg shop doorways or car parks.  It 
is the Council’s view that the foyer of a 
supermarket is considered to be “behind closed 
doors” therefore would only require the consent 
of the Manager of the store, however if the 
collection also took place outside or in the car 
park, a licence would need to be applied for. 

Private car parks, such as those owned 
by supermarkets, are deemed to be 
“pubic places” are we are only allowed 
one collection per year, we will not be 
allowed to collect in the car park of a 
local supermarket as well as in the High 
Street as we have done in the past. 

Recommended that Section 1.4 
to be replaced with : 
‘Public Place’ is defined as a 
“place where the public has 
access” and can include 
privately owned land eg shop 
doorways or car parks.  It is the 
Council’s view that  a 
supermarket, including  
supermarket car park, is 
considered to be private land 
for the purpose of this policy 
and would  only require the 
consent of the Manager of the 
store. 
 
For clarification the definition 
detailed in 1.4 relating to 
‘Street’ will remain unchanged 

Rotary Club of 
Prestatyn 

Section 2.4 
Street Collections will be restricted to 
Saturdays, with the exception that collections 
will be permitted on other days of the week if 
that collection is associated with a nationally, or 
regionally organised event as detailed in 2.7 
below. 
 

Christmas Eve does not always fall on a 
Saturday, we would be unable to collect 
on that day. 

Recommend an inclusion of a  
further exemption to Section 
2.7 to reflect the Rotary Club’s 
response, as follows: 
 
2.7.7 To allow established local 
charities, for example, Rotary 
Clubs, to hold their annual 
collection day on any day of the 
week during the festive season.   

RNLI Ruthin 
Branch 

General 1.The new policy is much clearer 
2. The restriction to Saturdays is 
unfortunate for towns like Rhyl or 
Llangollen which attract tourists and it 
might be helpful to include Bank Holiday 
weekends in the summer. 

Recommend that no change 
required. 



3. As regards priority to charities having 
a local connection, I trust that the RNLI 
is regarding as having a local 
connection, with a lifeboat station in 
Rhyl and RNLI regional service station 
at St Asaph. 

 

 


